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   In the wake of the Sutherland, Texas, Church shooting, a num-
ber of people publicly expressed their “prayers” for those affected, 
and a disturbing number of people replied with the cry, “Your 
‘prayers’ are a waste of time!” and “Prayers never fixed anything!”  
The first dilemma is, I believe, that we frequently confuse the word 

“prayer” with “My thoughts,” and therefore misuse the word “prayers” to mean, “I am thinking of 
you.”  Prayer, in fact, is nothing like “thoughts.”  There is nothing sentimental or passive about 
Prayer; Prayer, as the Church intends the word to be used, is a serious and hard endeavor.  We 
dare never trivialize Prayer and somehow make it into a “throw-away” phrase.  But the second 
dilemma is that Prayer, in the eyes of the Church, is never “a waste of time” nor is Prayer ineffec-
tive.  I understand the political point of what some critics were trying to make: “Do not pay us lip-
service.”  Nor does the Christian’s response to tragedy ever “stop” with Prayer; Prayer is always 
the first and initiating event in our response to the needs of our neighbors.  No serious theologian 
has ever said, “Well, just pray and that’s enough.”  But all too often it is the “spiritual” sounding 
thing to say, “My prayers go out to you…” in place of doing something more substantive to ease 
the suffering of our neighbors. 

   The simple fact is that you must eventually reach an “either/or” realization when it comes to 
Prayer: EITHER Prayer is effective (that is to say it literally “does” something), OR it is not (that is 
to say prayer does not accomplish something).  If you believe the latter proposition—that Prayer 
does not accomplish something—the rest of this article (Spoiler Alert!) is not going to make 
sense to you.  For those who are true Atheists, obviously the whole proposal of Prayer…a suppli-
cation or petition on behalf of someone to God…is an obvious non-sequitur.  But we are not 
atheists; we confess a God who not only hears prayers but intervenes in “natural history” on be-
half of the afflicted.  So, let us deal with the first proposition—that Prayer IS effective, that it does 
“something.”  If we truly believe that Prayer is effective, then we can never say—even in jest—
“Prayer never fixed anything.”  We must find another way to rebuke and correct those who mis-
use “prayer” to express a sentimental or passive response to our neighbor’s suffering.  If we truly 
believe that prayer is not “effective” then we ought NOT “pray” at all, for why would we pray 
sometimes but with no hope of our prayer accomplishing anything?  If, however, we believe that 
Prayer is effective, that it accomplishes something, then we ought to Pray more and more fre-
quently, even as the Apostle Paul says, “Pray without ceasing.” 

   (You may want to stop here and ask yourself the question: “Do I really believe that Prayer is 
effective or not?”  And if the answer is “Yes!” then you may want to ask if your own practice of 
Prayer matches your answer.  If not, then you may want to increase your Prayer so that your 
practice more closely resembles your belief.  Later in this series, we will examine some common 
forms of Prayer you may wish to use or may find helpful.) 

   So what does the Church mean when we use the word “Prayer”?  In the late 1990’s, a study 
was commissioned among Hospital Chaplains of all faith traditions to study the practical, health 
benefits of “prayer.”  The definition of “prayer” that this study used was “Pastoral concern, posi-
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COMMUNION SERVICE  (4th Sunday of Advent) 

  10:00 AM 

COMMUNION SERVICE 

  6:00 PM  

  (pre-service music by our young people)     
    

 COMMUNION SERVICE 

  11:00 PM 

tive thoughts, and ‘well-wishes’ expressed towards the patient” in times of hospitalization and, 
particularly post-surgical recovery.  That is NOT what the Christian Church means by the word 
“Prayer.”  Prayer is not merely “sending out positive vibes” towards a person.  Nor is Prayer 
merely expressing “social connectivity” for the sick.  Doubtless a sense of “social connectedness” 
is beneficial, but when the Church speaks of Prayer—and hence, what Prayer accomplishes—we 
are speaking of a deliberate appeal to God on behalf of a specific need.  In Prayer we cry out, 
not in random nor in a generically “positive” fashion, for God to act.  Not that God becomes our 
“lackey” or servant waiting for our command, but Prayer names a concern before God and seeks 
God’s intervention on behalf of the one(s) for whom we pray. 

   Finally, we must be quite clear on one final matter: often I will hear people say that what Prayer 
really accomplishes is “for us.”  (As in, “When I pray for others, what happens is that I feel bet-
ter…”)  Doubtless, we do receive some good from our act of Praying, but that is not the goal of 
Prayer.  The true goal of prayer is not “what we get out of it,” but is a pure act of sacrifice.  Prayer 
costs us.  Prayer costs us our time and our attention.  Prayer has a personal cost because some-
one else’s problems becomes our/my problems.  Again, this flies in the face of the trite idea that 
we can merely offer “our prayers” to someone as a passive response to suffering.  To really Pray 
for someone, we MUST learn about them, we inevitably must care about them, if nothing more 
than to take the time to pray for them.  Prayer, when well and truly done, shifts our focus off of 
ourselves and onto someone else.  And, yes, Prayer is our “duty and our delight,” but it cannot 
be sustained if we are doing it out of selfish interest.    

   When we speak of Prayer, the Church ought to do so keeping in mind what Prayer truly is, and 
what it isn’t.  Let us never speak badly of Prayer nor imply that it is a “waste of time,” even when 
we seek to reprove the misuse of the word.  Instead, let us truly Pray for the Church, the world, 
and for all who are in need. 

Pax Christi! 
Pr. Jerry Kliner, STS 
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Council Meeting Highlights 
St. Paul Church Council met Thursday, November 16, 2017.  

Points of interest include: 

Treasurer Debby Borelli announced that we have spent $7,276 
more than we brought in so far in 2017. The Congregation is reminded that we have ap-
proved the 2018 Spending Plan at a level that is about $7,500 above the 2017 Plan. 

The Fellowship Committee is planning a Soup/Bread fellowship during the Hanging of the 
Greens, and a “Cookies for Christmas” event, with members bringing 1-2 dozen cookies 
in for each coffee fellowship during Advent.   

The overnight Lock-In held by the Youth Group October 21, was a great success with pump-
kin carving, lots of food, movies and games, along with a study session based on prayer. 

The Stewardship Committee continues to cull through our membership roster in order to re-
move completely inactive members. If they contact you about a family member who has 
moved away from Morgantown, please respond promptly in order to help this process. 

The Memorial Committee has developed plans for different types of gift-giving. Council ac-
knowledged their new focus by changing its name to “Legacy Committee.” 

We spent considerable time discussing various security issues and will continue that conver-
sation at future meetings. If any member has suggestions or concerns in this regard, 
please contact a Council member. 

The Annual Congregational meeting will be January 21, 2018. We are planning a fund-raising 
dinner for the Youth Group’s trip to the Houston meeting. The meal with probably be 
downstairs, immediately after the morning service. 

 

Christian Education 

January 7th, 9 am 

Start the new year with Jesus! 

The Annual Meeting of the Congregation is 
scheduled for Sunday, January 21 st, immedi-

ately following worship.  

  Snow date is January 28th��
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Reminder: Deadline for January newsletter is Decemb er 20 th !!! 

Give the gift of a better life this Christmas! 

Have you ever selected a gift for someone in need from 
a Christmas tree in a store or shopping mall? This year, 
donate a cow, a pig, or honeybees to a family in need 
through ELCA Good Gifts.  Choose an ornament (or 
two) from the tree in the narthex, enclose the appropri-
ate amount of money in one of the envelopes in the 
pews, and place in the offering plate.  Then take the or-
nament home to place on your own tree.  Or, donate on behalf of a friend and give 
the ornament to them as a remembrance of your gift.  

 

Poinsettias can be ordered by calling the church 
office at 304-599-0620 or by emailing          
office@stpaulmorgantown.org. Cost is $7.00 each.  
You may place payment in the offering plate.  
Please mark your check or your envelope 
“Poinsettias”, and note the dedication.  

Please order by December 17th.  
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From the Piecemakers  

 

December is a month marked by the giving and receiving of gifts. Most 
important is the gift of Jesus our Lord and Savior. Doing the work of the 
Lord by providing quilts to Lutheran World Relief and others in need is 
the goal of the Piece Makers. This past year several loyal members of 
our group moved to new cities. We miss them very much and think of 
them often. These ladies cannot be replaced, but we are looking for ad-
ditional helpers. If you can tie a square knot we would greatly appreci-
ate your joining our efforts. You can work on Friday’s with us (between 
10 and 2) or take a quilt home and tie knots throughout the week, returning the quilt when you 
come to church. We will be working every Friday except if weather forces the Mon schools to 
close. Don’t hesitate; come join us. 

 

St Paul will be sending 11 youth and 4 adults to the National 
Youth Gathering in Houston next Summer.   The cost of send 
the kids to the event is high, therefore we are planning various 
fund raising events.  

Mark your calendars; the next event we are planning is 
a Spaghetti and Meatball lunch, Sunday, January 21st.  We 
plan to have dinners ready for "eat in" or "pick up" before the 
annual congregational meeting.  

   

  Dinners will consist of: 

  Salad 

  Pasta with marinara Sauce 

  Homemade Meatballs 

  Rolls 

  Variety of Desserts 

  Variety of Drinks 

 

 

Free will offering with a suggested donation of $10.  

For more information about the ELCA Youth Gathering visit this website - http://www.elca.org/
YouthGathering 
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Choir practice following the service 
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The new FLOWER CHART for 2018 is posted in the narthex. 

 

Please  choose a Sunday when you would like to 
place flowers on the altar.  We will order the flowers 
for you, and you will be sent a bill from the florist.  
Please let the office know if you would like a particu-
lar type or color of flower. This is a wonderful way to 
remember someone  special, celebrate a special oc-
casion, or just to the Glory of God.  If  you have any 

questions, please call the church office.  

� HANGING OF THE GREENS” 

December 10th — Following worship 
Come and join the fun and fellowship as we     

decorate the sanctuary for Christmas. 

Soup and bread will be served. 
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The church office will be closed December 26-27. 

The office will be open on an as-needed basis for 
the rest of the week. 

Pastor Jerry is always available via his cell phone, 
304-926-4752. 
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Saint Lucia  
  At St. Paul, we have established a discretionary fund named 
the Santa Lucia fund that is used to provide assistance to those 
in need.  A special collection will be taken during the December 
10th worship service.  For more information about St. Lucia, 
come to the Advent Vespers on December 13th. 
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Date Set up Clean up 

December 3 MaryLee Tiffany 

December 10 Jeanne Jeanne 

December 17 Jeanne Gretchen 

December 24 10:00 am Jeanne Tamara 

December 24 6:00 pm Tamara MaryLee 

December 24 11:00 pm MaryLee Mary 

December 31 Jeanne Jeanne 
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We will be collecting donations for Christmas baskets until December 17 th . 
Our goal is to provide meals for 30 or more families through the Rock Forge 
Food Pantry for Christmas.   We are asking for donations of food, money and 
time.   A list of food that is needed for each Food Basket will be placed in the 
church bulletin and on the church website, or call the 
church office for more information.  If you would like to 
donate money, please note “Food Baskets” on your 
check or offering envelope and place it in the offering 
basket.  The Christmas baskets will be assembled 
on Sunday, December 17 th, and we would love a dona-
tion of your time to help assemble or deliver the bas-
kets.  Questions?  Contact the church office 
(office@stpaulmorgantown.org, or 304-599-0620) or 
Dave Stiles (dave.stiles@gmail.com) .  Rock Forge ap-
preciates your continued support of this outreach to 
families in our community.  Your help will make a fam-
ily’s holiday season much brighter!!! 
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The Prayer List for St. Paul 
 

In The Small Catechism, Martin Luther writes:  The Second Commandment:  
You are not to misuse the name of your God.  What is this?  Answer:  We are 
to fear and love God, so that we do not curse, swear, practice magic, lie, or 
deceive using God’s name, but instead use that very name in every time of 

need to call on, pray to, praise, and give thanks to God.  Following this command to call on God’s name in every situation, 
we list here intercessions to be lifted up in the midst of our congregation’s worship. 

 

Person for whom we intercede:         For what we are praying: 
Jackie Wesselschmidt        Cancer 
Quinn Williams (infant)        Stage 4 cancer 
Diann Craig          Illness 
Barnes-Rollands family        Family challenges 
Linda Kleeb          Cancer 
Rennay Worden         Illness 
June Suwak          Cancer 
Audrey Smith         Stroke 
Bo Kaminski          Cancer/surgery 
Elizabeth Graham         Illness 
Barbara Ambrose         Cancer 
Greg Baniak          Cancer 
Dave Maxson         Cancer 
Michael Frownfelter         Illness 
Bernard Knott         Cancer 
Chris Lotspeich         Illness 
Jason Campbell         Cancer 
Mary Myers          Illness 
Leroy Harrell          Illness 
Rita Beauchamp         Serious injury 
Adam Stiles          Life challenges 
Sandra Moherman         Illness 
Lori McEwuen         Recovery from surgery 
Jamie Strauss         Illness 
Midge Lemasters         Recovery from illness 
 
Family of Eileen English        Comfort in grief 
Family of Donna Cotner        Comfort in grief 
Family of Gerald Hartley        Comfort in grief 
     
Justin Kirkpatrick         Stationed in VA                  
Brian Fox          Stationed in AZ 
 
Wilma Chisler 
Jim Tucker          Parkinsons 
Victoria Sickles 
Thelma Uteg 
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SERVING ST 
PAUL 

December 

2017 

 

LAY ASSIS-
TANT 

 

LECTOR 

 

ACOLYTES 

 

USHERS 

 

NURSERY 

 

COUNTERS 

3rd 
10:00 AM 

 

 

S. Woodruff 

 

M. Kirkpatrick 

 

H. Gillen 

J. Kliner 

 

S. McEwuen 

D. Custer 

 

Gillen 

 

S. Kirkpatrick 

D. Fox 

10th 
10:00 AM 

 

 

S. McEwuen 

 

S. McEwuen 

 

L. & L. Bonsall 

 

P. Smith 

A. Metzger 

 

A. Peters 

 

K. Powell 

L. Bonsall 

17th 

10:00 AM 

 

 

E. Stiles 

 

J. Lemasters 

 

A. & S. Peters 

 

C. & E. Melby 

 

Martin 

 

S. Woodruff 

S. Gabbert 

24th 

10:00 AM 

 

 

M. Haas 

 

R. Sampson 

 

Kyle Smith 

G. Riegel 

 

 

S. & D. Lynch 

 

Metzger 

 

D. Stiles 

G. Endres 

24th 

6:00 PM 

Christmas 
Eve 

 

M. Sampson 

 

A. Metzger 

 

S. Gabbert 

B. Suder 

N. & R. 
Sampson 

 

L. Springer 

C. & E. Melby 

 

————— 

 

————— 

24th 

11:00 PM 

Christmas 
Eve 

 

D. Borrelli 

 

S. Price 

 

 

G. Riegel 

R. Shockley 

 

B. Graham 

K. Powell 

 

—————- 

 

B. Graham 

K. Powell 

B. Stiles 

31st 

10:00 AM 

Name of 
Jesus 

 

J. Lemasters 

 

E. Melby 

 

J. Kliner 

S. Werntz 

 

K. & G. Kull-
man 

 

Naumann 

 

S. Price 

M. Ferer 
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The Epistle  is a publication from: 

St. Paul Lutheran Church, Morgantown, WV 

The Rev. Gerald R. Kliner, Jr., pastor 

Office Hours:  Monday-Thursday 9:00—12:00 

Telephone:  (304) 599-0620 

Web:  stpaulmorgantown.org  

Pastor’s Office Hours:  Tues-Thurs 9 am—1 pm  
 Saturday 10 am—noon 

Officers Of The Congregation 

President:  Brenda Stiles 

Vice President:  Laura Bonsall 

Secretary:  Jerry Bouquot 

Treasurer:  Debby Borrelli 

Financial Secretary:  Jeanne Lemasters 
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309 Baldwin St 
Morgantown WV 26505 

Council Members 

Gretchen Endres    Mary Ferer     Dana Fox 

Nancy Atwell     Brian Shockley    Jerry Bouquot 

Laura Bonsall    Steve Gabbert    Brenda Stiles 

     


